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  Some families plan their vacations.  Others just get in the car and go.  
Which one are you?  I have a memory of a great family vacation when 

I was in college.  We were off for 10 days.  Dad came home from work a little early 

and said, ñLetôs go on a vacation!  Where would you like to go, weôll leave as soon as 
you can pack your suitcases.ò  You can  imagine our rush of joy accompanying a   
newly acquired sense of  adventure.  We went to Florida.  Somehow, 

the dog  kennel received our dog as if a reservation had been made.  
We had no trouble finding hotels along the way, nor when we arrived 
in the Sunshine State.  There were no unscheduled stops due to needs 

of the car such as oil light, air pressure in the tires, air-conditioning 
operation, etc.  Everything went swimmingly.  Mom seemed to have all the meals    
figured out.  There was no fretting over which meals to eat in our room and when to 

go out.  All in all, it was a very pleasant and memorable trip.  I vaguely remember our 
return trip to the north, thinking, wouldnôt it be nice to just turn around and head back 
south again, but we canôt.  Weôve got responsibilities back home.  Thinking back on 

that memory, it seems clear that plans had been made.  Dad could not have taken that 
much time off without requesting it in advance.  We were simply not aware of the hard 
work and planning mom and dad had done so that all of us could have a good time.   

           This July we celebrate 246 years of US history.  In those years no 
person or group, domestic or foreign, as been able to formulate a better 
form of government than is given in the U.S. Constitution and the      
Declaration of Independence.  You may also include with those two   

documents: the Mayflower Compact, the Articles of Confederation, the 
Federalist Papers, and the Bill of Rights, and the                                      
Emancipation Proclamation.  All of those documents showed              respect for 

Godôs Word, the Bible either directly or indirectly.  You might 
even say they paid deference to Godôs Holy Word.   

            Our nation surely has a strong foundation.  But thereôs a 

problem.  Our foundation is dependent on our people repenting 
from our sins and believing in the God of the Bible.  As long as 
our citizenry lives to honor God by obeying His Word, we can    

expect peace and stability, or at least Godôs comforting Presence 
during  difficulties.  Most of us would agree today that our peace is a shadow of itself, 
and our stability is faltering at best.  We have become a country where a loud voice 

wins an argument, and lies become truth when theyôre repeated   ad nauseum 
(repeated so often that people just accept it because theyôre tired of   hearing it).  
Worse yet,  

(Continued next page) 



 
we are convincing ourselves that our problems are someone elseôs fault.  
We see ourselves as victims and victims are not responsible.  Itôs time to  
repent individually, and as a nation.  Itôs time to accept the whole word 

of God, and seek Him until we find Him.   
 

Jeremiah 9:23-24 says, ñ23 Thus says the Lord: Do not let the wise boast in their 
wisdom; do not let the mighty boast in their might; do not let the wealthy boast in 
their wealth; 24 but let those who boast boast in this, that they understand and 
know me, that I am the Lord; I act with steadfast love, justice, and righteousness 

in the earth, for in these things I delight, says the Lord. 
 

                 As a kind of a mid-year commitment challenge, letôs take a moment this 
month and recommit ourselves to the three practices that describe a nation who 
fears the Lord.  They are: meditating on Godôs word, raising our (grand)children 
to know and obey God, and gathering with Godôs people for worship and holy  
fellowship even when it conflicts with other plans and           
opportunities.  Then we will see ourselves taking intentional 
steps to vote and serve this great country.   
 

May God bless TUMC and may God bless the USA, 
 

Pastor Kris 

Daily Prayer Points 
 

Sunday: Pray that God will give you discernment about what is from him and what is not. Pray 
for divine wisdom and divine leading. (1 Cor 2:12) 
Monday: Ask God to show you where you have allowed idols in your life. Pray for forgiveness 
and ask that God will purify your heart. (1 Tim 1:5) 
Tuesday: Praise and honor God through your prayer. Recommit your life to him and to the 
ministry of the good news of Jesus Christ. (Acts 4:29-30) 
Wednesday: Give praise and thanksgiving for the presence, power, and work of the Holy   
Spirit. Ask to be filled anew with the Spirit and to be transformed by his grace. (2 Cor 3:17-18) 
Thursday: Pray that your life will be yielded entirely to the work of the Holy Spirit, that you 
will be made perfect in love in this life. (Rom. 8:5-6) 
Friday: Ask God to activate the gifts of the Spirit in your life from Romans 12:6-8 and      1 
Corinthians 12:4-11. (1 Cor. 12:7) 
Saturday: Ask God to move with power in your church. Pray that Godôs work in your       
community of faith will exceed all expectations. (Eph. 3:20-21) 
 
Beloved, do not believe every spirit, but test the spirits to see whether they are from God; for 
many false prophets have gone out into the world. (1 John 4:1) 



 
EDUCATION GRANT 

 
        If you are a recent high school graduate and plan to    
continue on to college or if you are currently attending       
college, the church would like to provide you with some      
financial support.  

 

        Please pick up an application for an          
Education Grant from the Church Office,         
complete it and return it to the office by July 10 
and you will most likely qualify for an Education 
Grant from the church.ò 
 

THANK YOU 

 

     Thank You for all the prayers, gifts, cards, flowers, etc.  
ñGod Is Goodò. 
It made me feel blessed and that GOD was always with me.  I 
have such a wonderful church family. 

 
God Bless All, 
Pam Lynch 

TRUSTEES 
 

Sanctuary and Overflow seating upgrade: 

 

We are looking at the cost of replacing the chairs in the Overflow  
area as well as the Choir loft, Fireplace Room and Library.  Also   
remove the upholstery on the pews and adding foam padding and 
new fabric.  Coming soon will be a survey with more information. 
A sample chair will be setting out for all to try out. 
Thank you. 



     If your name, birthday or 
anniversary does not appear on 
our list or the information is not 
correct please call the Church 
Office at 362-4288 or email at: 
tumctawas@gmail.com 

Mid-MI Emmaus 
www.midmichiganemmaus.com 

7/3     Elizabeth Denas 

7/6     Elite Shellenbarger 

7/7     Virginia Cox 

7/7     Ed Nagy 

7/10   Dennis Rousseau 

7/13   Jaxen Sheridan 

7/14   Joyce Lake 

7/14   David Lane 

7/16   Daniel Gonder 

7/16   Jon Look 

7/17   Jerry Mansfield 

7/18   Melissa Trafelet 

7/18   Shawn Wygant 

7/19   Perry Brown 

7/19   Mike Kloska 

7/19   Shirley Torrey 

7/26   Bess Toska 

7/28   David Revord 

7/30   Chuck Klenow 

7/4    David & Sandy Lane 
7/13   Wanda Roach & Bill Archer 
7/17   Gar & Coleen Keith 
7/21   Terry & Connie Richardson 
7/26   Jeffrey & Betti Jo Schlagel 
7/27   David & Shelly Revord 
7/31   John & Candy Thomas 



 

CHURCH COMMITTEE INFORMATION     
 

     Each month we will be spotlighting a different church       
committee.  There are many committees within the church that 
deal with many different  areas of church activity.  The     
Committee Chair from each committee will be providing a 
short article about their committee.  This information can be 
found elsewhere in the BEACON. 
 
                       July:   Worship Committee 
                       August: Finance Committee 
                       September: Staff Parish Relations Committee 

    



Notes from the Office  
 

Greetings,  
 

For your convenience a new list of Worship Leaders, Greeters and 

Coffee Servers is now up on the bulletin board outside the office.  
 

We have a lot of openings on the flower list, so if you have a special 

occasion or someone you would like to have remember ed, just stop by 

the office and let me know.  The cost for flowers has been $25 and a 

$5 delivery fee.  The charge for flowers have gone up like everything 

else, so we have to raise the price to $40 which includes the delivery.  

The new price will start in  August.  
 

If you have changed your address or cancelled your land line telephone 

and are now using just a cell phone, please let me know. I will be 

updating the Directory and producing new pages soon.  
 

If your committee is planning a meeting here at the c hurch, please let 

me know so I can put it on the calendar.  It helps us know who is 

meeting in what room so we donõt schedule two meetings in one place.  
 

If you do not have a name badge, let the office know and we will 

provide one for you.   

I am in the o ffice Monday ð Thursday from 9 am ð 2 pm to help you in 

any way I can. Stop buy and say Hello!  
 

 Laura,                                   

 Office Manager                                                          
 



           LAYETTE MINISTRY 

 

   Layette Ministry is in need of baby 
wash cloths and onesies (0-3 months).  
There is a tote in the Gathering Space for 
your donations.   

 

Thank you,  
Sharon Schlagel  

 

FROM THE WORSHIP COMMITTEE 
 

   The purpose of the Worship Committee is to assist the Pastor in coordinating 
resources and lay worship ministries needed to provide for congregational 
worship opportunities.  The Worship Committee helps provide communion 
elements, communion servers, worship leaders and Sanctuary embellishments 
as well as working in coordination with the music and technology areas to 
make a meaningful and spiritual worship experience.  During Advent and Lent 
we are responsible for decorating the Sanctuary.  We are continually looking 

for ideas and ways to support each worship opportunity. 
 

    

COVID-19 HOTLINE 
 

      The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services has         
established a hotline to answer health related questions about the    
COVID-19 virus.  It is open from 8am ï5pm seven days a week. 
 

                                       1-888-535-6136 

 

AA MEETING WEBSITE 
            ww.dist26aa.org 
 
 
 
 



TAWAS UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

        
Happy 4th of July everyone!!!we will be having the Rummage Sale on  
July 8 and 9th.  You may bring your donations on Tuesday, July 5th.  We 
will be setting up through Thursday.  We will need. lots of help on Friday and 
especially on Saturday as we will pack up the leftovers after the sale at 1pm.  
We will a picnic at Dewey Durrant Park on Tuesday July 19th. Please join us. 
Just bring a sandwich and a drink.  Lunch bunch will be the 4th 
Wednesday at Big Boy at 12pm.  See you soon.   
 
Sincerely, 
 Judy Hills  
Pres Tawas UMW 
 
   
    United Methodist Women  

 

If you would like more information of the United Methodist Women 
activities, please contact: 

 

Judy Hills ~~~~~~~~UMW Presidenté..é.... 984-4154 
Barbara Ritsema ~~~UMW Vice Presidenté...362-0432 
Marilyn Denhoff~~~ UMW Secretaryééé...362-1380 
Candy Thomas ~~~~UMW Treasureré..é.....739-2635 
Sally Nagy~~~~~~~UMW Asst. Treasureré...362-7120 

Coming Soon  -  UMW  Mystery Trip  

 

  Ladies - please plan to join us on our annual 
Mystery Trip coming up in August.  Wednesday, 

August 10th we will enjoy another time           
together  finding out where we are to go.  This 

year we have a real treat in store for you.  
Due to    rising costs that limit our destinations and        

associated costs, we have decided to have a "Progressive 
Luncheon".  The "mystery" will be where each of the    

luncheon destinations are and how to get there.  



 
HISTORICAL STUFF 

 

  While some gals were weeding in the Memorial Garden, one gal asked 
about the bell that is out there.  I didn't know the answer so I had my sleuths 
ask around to find out it's story.  So here is what he found out.  You can use 
this information any way you want to but others may be curious like we 

were. 
 

   Have you checked out the Memorial Garden lately?  Make sure to take a 
walk out there to see what's growing.  While you are out there you will see 
a large bell.  Do you know where it came from and how it got there?  So 
here is the story from some of long time members.  The bell is from the 
East Tawas Methodist Church (circa1862).  When that building became the 
Tawas Bay Playhouse, the bell was removed and put behind the present 
church garage.  There it sat!  When the Memorial Garden was designed and 
built it found a home.  With the help of the city it was moved to its present 
location in the garden.  Just thought you would like to know.  Sally 

  
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

Church Finances as of June 30th. 

 

The total income was $133,804. 
The total expenditures were $137,848. 
This gives an income deficit of $4044 for the first 6 months of 2022.    
 The budget for the first 6 months of the year is $145,907 which gives actual 
spending under budget by $8,059.   

  
Thanks for your support.  Giving by credit card is available at tawasumc.org 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
9am Adult     
Sunday School 
 
10am Worship 
At the church or 
(WIOS-AM) or 
(ZOOM) 
tawasumc.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

1 
 
 
 
 
 
National 
Postal    
Workers Day 

2 
8:30 
Menôs Prayer-
Group 
 
4pm 
Casual Service 
 
 

3 
 
 
Communion  
Sunday 
 
 
 
 
 

4 
 
Church Office 
closed 
 
 
 
 
 

5 
 
5pm 
Prayer       
Ministry 
 
6-8:30p. 
Pickle Ball 
 
 

6 
 
5:45pm 
Choir 
 
7pm Pastorôs 
Book Study 
 
National Fried 
Chicken Day 

7 
 
 
 
 
6:30pm 
Trustee mtg. 
 
Chocolate Day 
 

8 
   
 
 
 
 
 
National 
Blueberry 
Day 

9 
 
 
 
8:30 
Menôs Prayer-
Group 
  
4pm 
Casual Service 

10 
 
 
Noisy Offering  
(Iosco Ministerial 
Association) 

 
 
 

11 
11am 
Ladies Book 
Study 
5-8:30pm 
. 
. 
 

12 
8:30ð5pm 
Birth of a 
Family Conf. 
 
 
Pecan Pie 
Day 

13 
 
5:45pm 
Choir 
 
7pm Pastorôs 
Book Study 
 
Full Moon 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 

15 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

16 
 
 
8:30 
Menôs Prayer-
Group 
4m 
Casual Service 
 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

18 
11am 
Ladies Book 
Study 
 
 
7pm 
Church    
Council mtg. 

19 
12 noon 
UMW Picnic 
Durant Park 
 
5pm 
Prayer  
Ministry 
6-8:30p. 

20 
 
5:45pm 
Choir 
7pm Pastorôs 
Book Study 
 
National Hot 
Dog Day 

21 
 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

23 
 
 
8:30 
Menôs Prayer-
Group 
 
4pm 
Casual Service 

24 
 
Parentôs Day 
 
 
 
 
                        
 
                        31 
      
 

25 
11am 
Ladies Book 
Study 
 
 
 
 

26 
5pm 
Prayer       
Ministry 
 
6-8:30p. 
Pickle Ball 
 
Aunt and  
Uncle Day 

27 
Ladies Lunch 
Bunch-Big Boy 
5:45pm 
Choir 
7pm Pastorôs 
Book Study 
 
National 
 Korean War 
Veterans 
Armistice Day 

28 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
National  
Buffalo  
Soldiers Day 

29 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Army     
Chaplain 
Corps        
Anniversary 

30 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Father-in-Law 
Day 

       

UMW Rummage Sale    




